
HEBER PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
 

REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 
MEETING DATE: December 18, 2014 
 
FROM:  Laura Fischer, General Manager 
    
SUBJECT: Approve the Memorandum of Understanding with the City of Brawley to 

Contract with a Consultant to Conduct the Sanitary Survey and to Jointly 
Share the cost of the Survey. 

  
ISSUE: 
Shall the Board of Directors Approve the Memorandum of Understanding with the City of 
Brawley to Contract with a Consultant to Conduct the Sanitary Survey and to Jointly Share 
the cost of the Survey? 
 
GENERAL MANAGER’S RECOMMENDATION: 
Approve the Memorandum of Understanding and Authorize the General Manager to Sign on 
Behalf of HPUD. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT:   
HPUD’s share of the cost for the consultant to conduct the Sanitary Survey is $2,991.51.  
This amount was included in the 2014-15 budget. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
Per the California Department of Public Health, all water systems wich are subject to the 
Surface Water Treatment Rule (SWTR) shall conduct a sanitary survey of their watershed(s) 
at least every five years.  The City of Brawley at the request of the California Department of 
Public Health has accepted to coordinate a joint Watershed Sanitary Survey.  The updated 
Watershed Sanitary Survey was completed in September 2014 by Psomas. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
HPUD fully participated in the Sanitary Survey and if we approve the Memorandum of 
Understanding with the City of Brawley and pay the invoice for $2,991.51 the completed 
Sanitary Survey will be submitted on behalf of HPUD.  This will meet the regulatory 
requirements from the State Department of Public Health. 
 
CONCLUSION: 
Staff recommends approval of the Memorandum of Understanding. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 

1) Do no approve the MOU, which will require that HPUD complete a Sanitary Survey to 
meet the State requirements. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Laura Fischer, 
General Manager 
 
Attachment: Memorandum of Understanding 
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